Tupelo Major Thoroughfare Program Minutes
May 11, 2020

Members present: Scott Davis, Chris Hussey, C W Jackson, Stuart Johnson, Ernie Joyner, Jon
Milstead, Aletha Mims, Mike Pettigrew, Greg Pirkle, Danny Riley, Ted Roach, Brent Waldrop,
and Wesley Webb

Members not present: Bill Cleveland, Charlotte Loden, lan Morrison, Jamie Osbirn, and Drew
Robertson

Others present: Dennis Bonds, Kim Hanna, Don Lewis, Ben Logan, Renee Newton, Johnny
Timmons, and Chuck Williams

Chairman Pirkle called meeting to order.
Renee Newton took roll.

Chairman Pirkle asked the Committee to review and approve the minutes of the April 13, 2020,
Major Thoroughfare Program regular meeting. Motion made by Ernie Joyner to accept
minutes. Stuart Johnson seconded motion. Minutes approved unanimously by Committee.

Kim Hanna reviewed the Major Thoroughfare Phase VI Budget Report for the month ending
April 30, 2020. Beginning cash balance was $8,027,404. Revenue from Property Tax and
Interest Earned was $100,761. Expenditures were $333,078. Payments included $7,675 for
Personnel Costs; and $325,403 to Jackson St-Clayton to Robins St project. Ending cash balance
was $7,795,086.

Dennis Bonds gave updates on the current projects.

JACKSON STREET (CLAYTON TO MADISON)

Continuing coordination with the utility relocation project and meeting with property
owners to obtain construction easements. A few Temporary Construction Easements
still need to be obtained. Johnny Timmons to meet with contractors tomorrow to get
update on timeline.

EASON BLVD (S VETERANS TO BRIAR RIDGE)

Currently continuing to work on plans design. Approximately 90% complete.

Greg Pirkle asked Kim Hanna if the budget is in good enough shape for both Eason and
Jackson-Airpark to Coley projects to be underway at the same time. She answered
that payments will most likely not come out of this year’s budget. Both projects
should be able to be coordinated at the same time.



